VILLAGE OF LYNDON STATION Special Board Meeting Minutes Monday, March 29, 2021

A Special Village Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Earl Verette. Present were President Earl Verette, Trustee Rebecca Coley and Trustee Jan Miller. Also present was Clerk Lori J. Scully.

Trustee Coley made a motion to table any discussion of a new business at 150 E. Wright Street (proposed Dollar General) as no new information is available, seconded by President Verette; two ayes carried, Trustee Miller opposed.

Some members of the Planning Commission had been working on new ordinances and the Village Board felt they should discuss them before the actual ordinances are proposed for Public Hearings. The proposed ordinances discussed were the Junk Storage Ordinance, Open Burning Ordinance, Fence Ordinance, Vehicles, Parking Restrictions in Residential Areas and All-Terrain and Utility Terrain Vehicle Regulations. Each ordinance was discussed in depth and some changes and corrections were made. The Planning Commission will go back and type the corrections and changes. President Verette also asked the Planning Commission to look into the Building Ordinance as the building permits are not issued as they have in the past by the Village Board. Since General Engineering Company issues the residential building permits, that ordinance is to be removed or make a reference to the Wisconsin Uniform Building Code. Either way it needs to be updated. The same also is for any commercial building permits as that is between the commercial owner and the application to the State of Wisconsin for their approval. The Planning Commission will add the building ordinances to their next meeting.

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:32 p.m. by Trustee Miller, seconded by Trustee Coley; three ayes carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori J. Scully Village Clerk